The Council of Chairs
Nov. 16, 2010

Present: Sandy Huguenin, Tom Costa, Bryan Hoyt, Cathie Collins, Jeff Cantrell, Robin Benke, Margie Tucker5, Alex Edwards, David Kendall, Rachel Tighe, Suzanne Adams-Ramsey, Ken Tiller

Mr. Huguenin said Chancellor Prior had asked him to take a look at Summer College to see how enrollment could be increased. Summer College has not been well attended historically, despite a wide range of course offerings and extensive promotion.

Comments:

· It’s too soon to give up on online courses; a message has to be repeated before it sinks in.

· A cap on summer courses would make teaching more attractive to faculty. A tremendous amount of interaction is required to make it equivalent to a regular semester class.

· Having the summer schedule available during spring registration would help students decide what to take.
· Consider a different format instead of meeting two hours/five days a week.

Mr. Huguenin asked the group what they thought about awarding degrees at the December Graduates Recognition Ceremony. No one was in favor of a separate commencement.

Mr. Huguenin asked everyone to complete the budget worksheets by Dec. 3.

It was suggested that more courses be cross-listed, and that 3000-level courses be counted for general education. Mr. Huguenin said that if suggestions were sent to him he would craft a proposal for the Academic Program Committee.

